JORDANS UPDATE LETTER

WORLDWIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS
P.0. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, NC 28068

Greetings to our Friends in Christ,

All of you know about Hurricane Helene, so | will only tell you how it affected us. We were
blessed to have only minor damage to our roof. We were without power for 8 days and
internet for much longer. We were able to borrow a small generator that saved things in our
freezer. Our internet is still up and down. We cooked our meals on the side burner of our grill.
We keep our perishables cool in an ice chest, buying a bag of ice every other day. It was quiet
an experience. Helped us older folks remember how it used to be.

We did miss one week of Bible Studies, but those homes were without power only briefly. We
recently lost a lady, who had been with us for our 8 years. She thought it was time to move
on without any hard feelings.

Our Church had a Jubilee in October with two different preachers. | was able to bring some of
the men every night. Two young boys were saved. Others coming to the alter for various
reasons. | also was able to attend a men’s fellowship in Cayce, SC, called Men4Christ.

Our health is very good, but still make routine doctors visits.. with the same words, “Come
back in 6 months”

We are grateful for your faithful prayers and support.

Your servants for Jesus’ sake,”
Randall & Linda Jordan



